
Press	Release	of	Classis	Contracta	Ontario	West	–	December	20,	2017		
	
On	behalf	of	the	convening	church,	Rev.	D.	de	Boer	welcomed	everyone	and	opened	the	
meeting	with	Scripture	reading,	singing,	and	prayer.	Credentials	showed	that	Pilgrim	London,	
Grace	Kerwood,	and	Eben-Ezer	Chatham	were	duly	represented.	Chatham	presented	their	
request	for	the	release	of	Rev.	D.	de	Boer	with	the	appropriate	documents	and	this	request	is	
granted.	Words	of	thanks	were	offered	to	Rev.	de	Boer	for	his	contributions	to	the	classis	
during	his	ministry	here.	Censure	was	not	deemed	necessary	and	after	closing	devotions	the	
meeting	was	adjourned.		
	
For	Classis	Contracta,		
Rev.	J.	Poort	
	


